









February 10, 2023

The Honorable Louis DeJoy Postmaster General United States Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20260

Dear Postmaster General DeJoy:

We are writing to request the United States Postal Service (USPS) install an accessibility ramp at the main entrance of its Jackson Heights Post Office located at 7802 37th Avenue, Jackson Heights, NY 11372. For years, Jackson Heights residents have been urging the USPS to make their post office fully accessible, allowing people with disabilities, older community members, and people with strollers to enter the building safely. The nearest accessible post office to the Jackson Heights location is 0.6 miles away, an unacceptable additional burden on people who require accessibility.

For the USPS to fulfill its mission to serve everyone, it must ensure its facilities are fully accessible to the public. That is why we respectfully encourage you to install a ramp at the main entrance of the Jackson Heights Post Office.

We appreciate your immediate attention to this matter and look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Grace Meng

Member of Congress

Donovan Richards Jr.

Queens Borough President

Steven Raga

NY State Assemblymember

Jessica González-Rojas NY State Assemblymember

NY State Assemblymember

Shekar Krishnan NYC Councilmember